18th October 2018

Volume 1 Issue 6

Kingsleigh Newsletter

Harvest Assemblies-Foodbank

Friday 19th October. Years 2, 4 and 6 will hold their assembly from 9.15am onwards and Years 1, 3 and 5 will start their assembly at 2.15pm. Parents are more than welcome!

As part of our Harvest celebrations we would like our pupils to support St Andrews Foodbank in Kinson. We will be holding two assemblies to give thanks for our harvest and will have all your donations arranged around the Hall.

If you can spare a few tins or packets or perhaps buy a few items of food or toiletries to help bolster the Foodbank's supplies, it would be really appreciated.

After School Clubs

Please ensure that if your child walks home from after school clubs they will need to be collected by an adult or older sibling after half term. When the clocks go back it does start to get dark at 4.15pm or so.

Parents Evening

A reminder that this is on Wed 14th Nov from 1.30-6pm. More details to follow straight after half-term, when the booking site will be opened.

Open Day

This is on Thurs 8th Nov: look out for our advert in the Echo! Please spread the word that anyone can come and have a look around our school. Last year we had

some Reception parents who wanted to see the rest of the school in action and they were really impressed.

Individual Photographs

Individual photographs will be taken in school on Mon 29th Oct and Tues 30th Oct.

Half Term

We break up for half-term on Friday 19th October at 3.15pm and pupils will return on Monday 29th October.

Halloween Disco

Our Halloween Disco will take place on Wed 31st October. Pre-school, Reception, Years 1&2 will be from 3.30pm-4.45pm. Years 3,4,5 and 6 will be from 5.00-6.15pm. Tickets cost £2 for children and £1 for adults (parents must accompany children to the first disco). Tickets will be available in the parent's room before and after school.

Reception Drop-in

This will be on Monday 5th November from 3pm onwards (after parent briefing). Due to it being on a Monday Puzzle/Colouring club will be cancelled.

Advance Warning

Two non-uniform days are coming up! On 5th November (to celebrate the launch of spelling shed) we are asking pupils Yrs 1-6 to wear stripes or dress up as something beginning with the letter 'B' (Ballerina, Bear or Brick!) The Bee is a theme for the spelling shed. Also 'Children in Need' is on Friday 16th November and this will be a non-uniform day.



You can find 'Kingsleigh Primary school' on:





Congratulations

Our very first Pots of Gold have been awarded to:

Oliver Randy

This means that they have received 70 Rainbow Points and they should be feeling very proud right now.

Remembrance Day

We will have Poppies available after half-term for pupils to make a donation. Also there are pencils and rubbers available to buy, more details to follow.

Our Remembrance assembly will be on Friday 9th November.



<u>Attendance</u> - please see the back for our weekly results!

Dates for Diary

Citizens Advice in school Harvest Assembly

Half Term

Individual Pupil Photos Individual Pupil Photos PTA Halloween Disco Non-uniform Day

Reception Parent Briefing

Reception drop-in

Open day

Parents Evening

Citizens Advice in School

Year 5 Assembly Children in Need

Year 4 and 6 Cinema Trip Year 3 Cinema Trip

Year 5 Cinema Trip

- Thursday 18th October 9.00am

- Friday 19th October (YR 2,4&6 at 9.15am, YR 1,3&5

at 2.15pm)

Friday 19th October at 3.15pm

Monday 29th OctoberTuesday 30th October

Wednesday 31st OctoberMonday 5th November

- Monday 5th November (2.40-3pm)

- Monday 5th November from 3pm onwards

- Thursday 8th November

- Wednesday 14th November 1.30-6.30pm

- Thursday 15th November 9.00am

Friday 16th November 9.00am

- Friday 16th November

- Tuesday 20th November

- Wednesday 21st November

- Friday 23rd November

Attendance

Year Group Attend- ance Re- sults	Week beginning 8 th October
Reception	93.79%
Year 1	96.85%
Year 2	95.48%
Year 3	96.51% Up from previous week!
Year 4	96.14%
Year 5	94.19%
Year 6	93.78%
Whole School Average since September	96.37%

Green = at or above national average
Orange = below national average

 $1^{\rm st}$ place – Congratulations to Miss Tarrant's class with 99.92%

 2^{nd} place – Mrs Billington's class with 98.52% 3^{rd} place – Miss Acreman's class with 98.3%



Autism Coffee Morning Dates

Thursdays from 9.00-11.00am on-1st November, 29th November, 13th December Please contact the school office on 01202 528893 to book your place or speak to Glynis and Alex at the school.

Half term fun in West Howe Library

Our topic for this half-term will be "All the fun of the circus". We invite children to make a clown's hat on Tuesday, 23rd October 3.30-4.30 plus you can do one of our Boredom Buster drop-in craft activities during the opening hours.

When you pop in, have a look at our display which we have dedicated to the **Black History Month.**